新概念英语点津系列辅导从书

丛书总主编◎廖怀宝

主 编◎叶红卫

副主编◎邴丽 陈安柳 廖怀宝

NEW CONCEPT ENGLISH 结果公共语2 S介E公则试卷

齐聚一线新概念名师

紧扣阶段重点难点内容

综合各类英语考试题型

兼顾词汇语法阅读写作



新概念英语点津系列辅导丛书

丛书总主编◎廖怀宝

主 编◎叶红卫 副主编◎邴丽 陈安柳 廖怀宝

所以公共语义 新概念英语之 阶段测试卷



图书在版编目(CIP)数据

新概念英语 2 阶段测试卷/叶红卫主编. -- 上海: 同济大学出版社, 2018.10

(新概念英语点津系列辅导丛书/廖怀宝总主编) ISBN 978-7-5608-8140-9

I.①新··· Ⅱ.①叶··· Ⅲ.①英语—习题集 Ⅳ.①H319.6

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2018)第 206462 号

新概念英语点津系列辅导丛书

新概念英语 2 阶段测试卷

叶红卫 主编

责任编辑 张 莉 助理编辑 任学敏 责任校对 徐春莲 封面设计 渲彩轩

出版发行 同济大学出版社 www.tongjipress.com.cn

(地址:上海市四平路 1239 号 邮编:200092 电话:021-65985622)

经 销 全国各地新华书店

排 版 南京月叶图文制作有限公司

印 刷 上海同济印刷厂有限公司

开 本 787 mm×1092 mm 1/16

印 张 12.5

字 数 312 000

版 次 2018年10月第1版 2018年10月第1次印刷

书 号 ISBN 978-7-5608-8140-9

定 价 42.00元



《新概念英语》(新版)由著名教学专家 L. G. Alexander 与何其莘合作编著,是为中国英语学习者度身定制的一套经典英语教材,目前已经成为使用最为广泛的中小学英语课外拓展教材。教材针对中国读者编写,内容符合教育部"英语课程标准"对中小学生的英语知识和能力的要求,既满足了学生升学考试的应试需要,又兼顾了听说等交际能力的培养。

为了帮助学习者更好地掌握教材内容,提高语言运用能力,我们组织教学一线的优秀英语教师团队编写了"新概念英语点津系列辅导丛书"。

语言的学习除了要第一时间在课外进行复习巩固之外,也要阶段性地进行检测巩固。为此,在《新概念英语2同步练习》出版之后,我们又推出了与第二册配套的阶段测试卷。

本册测试卷以月为单位,每个月测试一次。因为大部分学校在教授第二册时都采用每次1课的课时设置方式,即每个月4次课,所以每套测试卷覆盖的是4课的内容。

每4课一测,全册96篇课文共24套阶段测试卷,外加四个单元各1套单元测试卷,全书总共28套测试卷。

本册测试卷的基本题型设置如下:

1. 辨音

该题型主要考查学生对英语语音知识的掌握情况。共5个小题,侧重考查的是国际音标的内容,尤其是字母组合的发音。

2. 词汇语法

该题型主要考查每个阶段出现的重点词汇和语法内容。词汇的考查主要以词义辨析和 搭配用法为主,语法的考查侧重于该阶段语法内容范围,同时结合第一册所学的内容进行综 合考查。

3. 句子填空

该题型主要以词性和词形转换的考查为主。考查内容主要涉及这个阶段所学的语法知识,也有部分是对词汇变形的考查。

4. 英汉互译

该题型包含2句英译汉和3句汉译英,内容上主要涉及该阶段所学的重点词汇和语法知识。

5. 完形填空

该题型包含两种,即首字母填空和单项选择。首字母填空有 5 个空缺词,文章篇幅较短;单项选择有 10 个空缺选择,文章篇幅较长。

6. 阅读理解

该题型包含三种,即单项选择、判断正误、简短问答。每套测试卷都包含这三种题型,每种题型各设5个小题。

7. 基础写作

该题型包含两种,即改错和短文写作。改错主要考查的都是学生日常使用英语时常出现的易错点,短文写作多数考查的是记叙文和议论文的写作。

本书的题型基本涵盖了目前国内常见的各类英语水平测试的题型,既可以用来复习巩固教材所学的内容,又能兼顾准备各类英语考试的需要。希望本书的出版,能够给予读者切实有效的帮助。

编 者 2018年7月



前言

1	Lesson 1—4
7	Lesson 5—8
13	Lesson 9—12
18	Lesson 13—16
23	Lesson 17—20
28	Lesson 21—24
34	Lesson 1—24 Unit Test
40	Lesson 25—28
46	Lesson 29—32
52	Lesson 33—36
58	Lesson 37—40
64	Lesson 41—44
70	Lesson 45—48
76	Lesson 25—48 Unit Test
82	Lesson 49—52

新概念英语 2 阶段测试卷

88	Lesson 53—56	
94	Lesson 57—60	
100	Lesson 61—64	
106	Lesson 65—68	
112	Lesson 69—72	
119	Lesson 49—72	Unit Test
126	Lesson 73—76	
133	Lesson 77—80	
140	Lesson 81—84	
147	Lesson 85—88	
153	Lesson 89—92	
160	Lesson 93—96	
167	Lesson 73—96	Unit Test

参考答案

Lesson 1-4

B	- .	辨音:选出划线部	分读音与其他三个	不同的单词(5 分)	
() 1.	A. until	B. private	C. decision	D. different
() 2.	A. beat	B. seat	C. steak	D. repeat
() 3.	A. waiter	B. together	C. river	D. Perth
() 4.	A. conversation	B. attention	C. abroad	D. arrive
() 5.	A. business	B. send	C. decision	D. exciting
\$	' = .	词汇语法(20分)			
() 1.	I can't h	aving a cat in the ho	ouse.	
		A. bear	B. pay	C. talk	D. cross
() 2.	He often	basketball with hi	is classmates on the	playground after
		school.			
			B. playing		D. played
() 3.		ny boss about my		
				C. rude	D. private
() 4.		him to wh		5
,	× -		B. repeat	C. talk	D. speak
() 5.	Look! Here			.
,	\ C	A. comes			D. is coming
() 6.		y whether		D '-1
(\ 7	A. brain	B. face	C. dress	D. mind
() 1.			a solution to the pro	
,) 0	A. spend		1 3	D. cost
() 0.	A. for a moment	he library		
		C. at the moment		B. a moment	
() 0		ute and wh	D. a moment ago	
) 5.	A. think to	B. think so	C. think of	D. think about
()10		interesting book		D. tillik about
	110.	A. the other day	interesting book	B. other day	
		C. other days		D. another day	
()11.	-	or to his vi	_	
	,	A. take	B. receive	C. accept	D. get
()12.		nportant things to do		

		A. the number of		В.	numbers of		
		C. a number of		D.	the numbers of		
()13.	The village has bee	en built up	I li	ved here.		
		A. for	B. since	C.	from	D.	until
()14.	Their house is simi	lar ours, b	ut c	ours has a bigger	garc	den.
		A. on	B. in	C.	over	D.	to
()15.	He a drin	nk in the bar just nov	W.			
		A. had	B. is having	C.	has	D.	has had
()16.	fool I wa	s to believe he is a g	ood	man!		
		A. How	B. When	C.	What a	D.	What
()17.	Can you show me _	you have in	ı yo	ur hand?		
		A. that	B. what	C.	when	D.	where
()18.	Once I de	ecision, there will be	e no	going back.		
		A. make		В.	had made		
		C. am making		D.	make a		
()19.	If he here	e, I will ask him sor	ne c	questions.		
		A. comes	B. came	C.	coming	D.	has come
()20.	My parents	_ Hangzhou for hol	ida	y. Please call the	m la	ater.
		A. have gone		В.	have been		
		C. have been to		D.	have gone to		
	200						
J.	<u> </u>	句子填空:用所给	单词的正确形式填	空((10分)		
1.	You a	re talking so	(loud) that I hav	e to	speak at the top	of	my voice.
2.	The ba	asketball game was	very (exc	ite)			
3.	My fa	ther (buy)	a present for my m	oth	er last week.		
4.	Look!	Some boys	_ (play) football in	the	park.		
5.	She	(live) in Lo	ondon for ten years.				
6.	Не	(read) book	s in the library every	y Sa	turday.		
7.	Can yo	ou lend me your car	tomorrow? (同义句	转担	奂)		
	Can yo	ou your ca	r me tomo	rrov	w?		
8.	He is	reading a newspaper	r in the garden. (对	划线	(部分提问)		
		is he in	n the garden?				
	The state of the s						
The state of the s	四、	英汉互译(15 分)	~ 0				
1.	Mr. Sn	nith lives in a small	town in the centre of	of tl	he country.		
					,		
2.	She w	ent to that public pa	ark near her house th	hree	e days ago.		

3. 她听到这个消息非常惊讶	牙。(be surprised	to)	
4. 上周五他写作业一直写到	到半夜。(until)		
5. 他已经到巴黎参观过6%	欠了。(visit)		
五、完形填空(15分)		
(一) 首字母填空(5分)			
Last May I stayed in S	Santo Lusa for a	week. That was my	first trip there. One
morning I made a big d			_
k (2) which way			
this street lead to the Grand			
"Yes," he answered. "	Go along this stre	et and turn left at the	second crossing. You
can't m (3) it." S			
w (4) there. The	n I asked a secon	d stranger. He said,	"Go along this street
and turn left at the second	crossing." But ag	ain I couldn't find th	e museum. I asked a
third stranger and he said tl	ne same thing.		
This time I found the	Grand Museum.	Just then someone	walked up and said,
"Excuse me, where is the i	nearest bank?" I	answered q	(5), "Go along this
street and turn left at the se	econd crossing!"		
(二) 单项选择(10分)			
Little Tom loves1_			ny good stories. Tom
thinks many stories always			
One evening little Tom			$y \underline{4}$ one, or he is
not 5 to bed. So his mo	_		
There is a very big old			
roof(房顶). Every day a bin		_	
rice. A minute later anothe	-		
Then a third bird goes into Then a fifth bird "Stop,		-	
() 1. A. listen	B. listens	C. listening	D. listenning
() 2. A. says	B. tells	C. speaks	D. talks
() 3. A. coming	B. come	C. comes	D. come to
() 4. A. long	B. short	C. longer	D. shorter
() 5. A. go	B. goes	C. going	D. went
() 6. A. as	B. like	C. look	D. same
() 7. A. family	B. families	C. home	D. house

	新概念英语 2 图	介段测试卷	
() 8. A. much	B. many	C. little	D. few
() 9. A. and	B. with	C. take	D. bring
()10. A. want	B. want to	C. wants	D. wants to
一六、阅读理解(15	分)		
(一) 单项选择(5分)			
Canadians like to say	y "Thank you" when	others help them or	say something kind to
them. People of some ot	her countries do so,	too. It's a very good	d habit.
You should say "Th	ank you" when some	eone passes you the	e salt on the table, or
opens the door for you.	or savs vou have done	e vour work well.	

"Thank you" is used not only between friends but also between parents and children, brothers and sisters, husbands and wives.

"Excuse me" is another useful short expression. When you hear someone say so behind you, you know somebody wants to walk past without touching you.

It's not polite to interrupt others when they are talking. If you want to speak to one of them, say "Excuse me" first, and then begin talking. You should also do so when you want to make any noise before others.

want	to	m	ake any noise l	before others.		•
()	1.	like	to say "Thank you".		
			A. Canadians		B. Few people out	tside China
			C. People all	over the world	D. Young people	
()	2.	You should sa	y "Thank you" when _	×	
			A. you have c	lone something wrong		
			B. someone of	pens the door for you		
			C. you pass th	ne salt to others on the	table	
			D. someone ta	alks loudly in public pl	aces	
()	3.	If you want to	o walk past somebody	without touching hin	n, you'd better say
			"" fi	rst.		
			A. Excuse me	B. I'm sorry	C. Don't move	D. All right
()	4.	When you hea	r others say you write	very well, you should	l say "".
			A. Excuse me		B. No, it's not go	od
			C. Thank you		D. You're wrong	
()	5.	Which of the	following is true?		
			A. People say	"Thank you" among	he members of a fami	ily and friends.
			B. We don't s	ay "Excuse me" by da	у.	
			C. People say	"Excuse me" only bet	ween brothers and sist	ters.
			D. You can m	nake very loud noise in	public places after sa	ying "Excuse me".
(二)	判	断.	E误(T or F)(5	分)		
]	Mı	. a	nd Mrs. Brown	lived in a small town	near London with thei	r child. Mr. Brown
4	\					

always came back home from work very late. When his wife and the child were asleep, he opened the front door of this house with his key and came in very quietly.

But one night when he was coming home very late, he lost his key, so when he reached his house, he rang the bell. Nothing happened. He rang it again. Again nothing happened. Nobody moved inside the house. Mr. Brown knocked at the bedroom window, he spoke to his wife, he shouted, but she didn't wake up. At last, he stopped and thought for a moment. Then he began to speak like a little child. "Mum!" he said. "I want to go to the toilet!" He spoke quite quietly, but at once Mrs. Brown woke up. Then he spoke to her, and she opened the door for him.

- () 1. The Browns lived in a small town near London.
- () 2. Mr. Brown's wife and his child went to sleep after he came back from work.
- () 3. One night Mr. Brown lost his key to the door, so he knocked at the front door and the bedroom window.
- () 4. Mrs. Brown woke up at once when she heard the bell rang.
- () 5. Mr. Brown said "Mum" like a little child because he wanted his wife to wake up.

(三) 简短问答(5分)

Tom was eight years old. He was a good boy. But he couldn't get up early. He slept until nine or ten o'clock in the morning. He was often late for school.

Tom's mother didn't want him to be late for school. So she bought him an alarm clock. She said to Tom, "You must get up when you hear the clock ring."

"Yes, Mum," said Tom. After that Tom got up at seven thirty when he heard the clock ring.

One day his mother forgot to make the clock get ready to ring. And the next morning Tom didn't get up at seven thirty. It was time for breakfast. Mother went to see him. Tom was in bed and his eyes were open.

"Why didn't you get up?" Mother was angry.

"You told me to get up when I heard the clock ring. So I am waiting for the bell."

- 1. Could Tom get up early?
- 2. Why did Tom's mother buy him an alarm clock?
- 3. When did the clock ring?
- 4. What did her mother forget to do one day?
- 5. Why didn't Tom get up on time that morning?

少七、基础写作(20分)

(一) 改错(5分)

- 1. The teacher knocked on the desk angry.
- 2. He called on every house in the street a few times a month.
- 3. He must pays close attention to his action.
- 4. I was watching TV when the telephone rings.
- 5. He says he has never being abroad before.

(二) 写作(15分)

回想你看过的电影,一定会有些电影留下深刻印象,请以"My Favourite Movie"为题,写一篇80词左右的短文。

Lesson 5 – 8

B	- .	辨音:选出划线部	3分读音与其他三个	个不同的单词(5分)
() 1.	A. pigeon	B. competition	C. diamond	D. distance
() 2.	A. message	B. request	C. detective	D. pocket
() 3.	A. cover	B. service	C. answer	D. harder
() 4.	A. neat	B. steal	C. easy	D. head
() 5.	A. part	B. beggar	C. guard	D. mark
\$	' = 、	词汇语法(20 分)			
() 1.	She made repeated	d that I sh	ould help him.	
		A. request	B. requesting	C. requests	D. requested
() 2.	By doing a little class.	homework	c, the girl got ahead	d of the rest of the
		A. extra	B. others	C. remain	D. another
() 3.	I like her	_, but she is very pr	roud.	
		A. by the way	B. on the way	C. in the way	D. in a way
() 4.	My elder sister	a baby last n	nonth, so I am an au	int now.
		A. had	B. has	C. is having	D. has had
() 5.	He the s	station to meet her v	wife, so please call h	im later.
		A. has been to		B. have gone to	
		C. has gone to		D. has been to	
() 6.	She fell sick last v	veek and has been _	ever since.	
		A. on bed	B. in bed	C. on the bed	D. in the bed
() 7.	Let's ou	r work and have a r	est.	
				C. knock over	
() 8.	I'm going to	one of my form	ner classmates this ev	-
		A. call for	B. call at	C. call on	D. call off
() 9.	He fell asleep whi	le he a bo		
		A. reads	B. was reading	C. is reading	D. read
()10.	I wrote to my unc	le last night. I coule	dn't any lo	nger.
		A. put it off	B. put off it	C. put it up	D. put up it
()11.	Is of the	ese wild fruits safe to	o eat?	
		A. any	B. some	C. many	D. much
()12.			nciation of this word	
		A. look at	B. look for	C. look up	D. look into

新概念英语 2 阶段测试卷

()13.	George will		his father's busi	ness	soon.	
		A. take over	В.	take down	C.	take off	D. take in
()14.	Don't expect muc	h _	him; he	is a	t best a student.	
		A. in	В.	to	C.	on	D. of
()15.	Do you know the	gir	l we the	e ot	her day?	
		A. meet	B.	meeting	C.	met	D. meets
()16.	Are you going to		that conte	st?		
		A. enter	В.	enter for	C.	take part	D. join
()17.	I received a		unusual present	fro	m my aunt.	
		A. much	В.	many	C.	few	D. most
()18.	Everything is as _		as a pin in	the	house.	
		A. long	В.	well	C.	neat	D. good
()19.	My father grows	rose	es that are second	l to		
		A. none	В.	every	C.	any	D. some
()20.	You're no match	for	him; he plays te	nnis	better	than you.
		A. many	В.	few	C.	lots of	D. far
	200						
J.	2 三 、	句子填空:用所给	单	词的正确形式均	真空	(10分)	
1.	We ha	ive (stay) he	ere for two week	s.		
2.	Some	(beg) alv	way	s hang around th	e tr	ain station.	
3.	We _	(have) sup	per	when the lights	wer	it out.	
4.	China	is one of the		_ (large) countri	es i	n the world.	
5.	Lisa is	s a nice girl. She is	S		(ca	reful) than me.	
6.	The b	oy was watching T	V	when his mother		(come) bac	ck last night.
7.	Jenny	's garden is very p	ett	y and Tony's gar	den	is ugly. (同义句:	转换)
	Jenny	's garden is		than Tony's.			
8.		ere <u>cleaning the ho</u>				-	部分提问)
	5 2	were you		the whole day of	of ye	esterday?	
	200	# - / /. \					
J.	<u> </u>	英汉互译(15 分)					
1.	The p	lane can't take off	on	time because of	the	bad weather.	
2.	We th	anked the boy and	ga	ve him some boo	ks i	n return for his h	ielp.
	N-						
3.	他在上	亡学路上看到一场交	通	事故。(on the wa	ay to)	
	-	2.00					
4.	令她愿	刻惊讶的是,这部时	电影	改变了她的人生	。 (t	o one's surprise)	

5. 他认为日语比英语更难。(more)

TO A	完形填空(15分)
7 II \	九四年工(10 70)

(一) 首字母填空(5分)

Dear Mary,

We had a good time this summer holiday. You	know I went to Beijing to v	(1)
our relatives with my parents. The w	(2) in Beijing is cooler than	that in
Shanghai. My father's parents live there. They	are both over sixty years old, but	ut they
look very well. My grandmother c(3) some nice food for us. My uncle	e has a
son. My aunt is in Beijing, too. She has a d	(4). My father likes his nie	ce very
much. When I was in Beijing, I played with my	y two cousins. On the last day the	ere, all
of us went to the park and had a dinner t	(5). Look at this photograph.	We all
have smiling faces. Guess how many of us!		

Yours, Eleven

(二) 单项选择(10分)

Mr. and Mrs. Harris had always spent their summer holidays in a small hotel at the seaside near their hometown. One year, however, Mr. Harris made a lot of _____ in his business, ____ 2 they decided to go to a foreign country and stay at a really good ____ 3 .

They flew to Rome and $\underline{4}$ at a 5-star hotel late in the evening. They thought they would have to go to bed hungry, because in that $\underline{5}$ hotel where they had stayed in the past, no meals were served $\underline{6}$ seven in the evening. They were $\underline{7}$ to be told that the hotel served dinner until ten.

"Then what are the times 8 meals?" asked Mrs. Harris.

"Well, madam, we serve breakfast from seven to eleven, lunch from twelve to three, 9 from four to five, and dinner from six to ten."

"But that hardly 10 any time for us to see the city!" said Mrs. Harris.

() 1. A. mistakes	B. time	C. friends	D. money
() 2. A. but	B. so	C. though	D. yet
() 3. A. hotel	B. place	C. city	D. restaurant
() 4. A. stayed	B. got	C. arrived	D. reached
() 5. A. small	B. big	C. foreign	D. good
() 6. A. on	B. after	C. during	D. until
() 7. A. tired	B. interested	C. surprised	D. worried
() 8. A. with	B. on	C. at	D. of
() 9. A. drink	B. tea	C. beer	D. food
()10. A. takes	B. does	C. has	D. leaves

六、阅读理解(15 分)

(一) 单项选择(5分)

Someday in the future we may not need to have money in our pockets. Is life easier when people don't need to carry any money at all? Is money heavy to carry? Is it safe to carry money? Maybe in the future each of us will have only one small credit card. We will use it instead of money to buy all the things.

Of course we may still have some of the same problems with cards as we now have with money. For example, we lose money from time to time. Maybe we will lose the cards. Maybe someone will take the cards. Someone may even make a card that looks like our cards. Since we can't buy anything without our cards, the credit cards may be no better than money.

Is there something easier to use than credit cards? Each of us has unique thumbprints (拇指指纹). No two thumbprints are the same. Maybe someday the government will keep people's thumbprints with a number. When you want to buy something, you will put your thumb on a machine or a computer. Each store or business will <u>possess</u> one. Everyone's thumbprints will be in the computer. It will be difficult to lose our thumbprints! It will be difficult for someone to steal it or to make one like it.

	r		io. It will be diffi	cuit for someone to	orear it or to mane o	110 11110 111
()	1.	The writer proba	ably agrees that cre	edit cards are	to carry than
			money.			
			A. heavier		B. easier	
			C. more difficult		D. more dangerou	S
()	2.	What may be a problem with credit cards in the future?			
			A. We may lose the cards from time to time.			
			B. We won't be able to make enough cards.			
			C. We may not know how to use the cards.			
			D. We don't rem	ember card numbers	S.	
()	3.	Someday the gove	ernment may keep p	eople's thumbprints	with a
			A. sign	B. note	C. number	D. money
()	4.	The underlined w	ord "possess" proba	bly means "	" in English.
			A. lend	B. have	C. sell	D. spend
() 5. In the writer's opinion, it'll be the best way to buy thin					gs with in
			the future.			
			A. money	B. credit cards	C. thumbprints	D. mobile phones
(二)	判	断.	正误(T or F)(5 分))		
1	Иı	s. I	Brown's telephone	number is 3464, and	d the number of the	cinema in her town
is 546	54	, sc	people often mak	ke a mistake and tele	ephone her when the	ey want the cinema.

One evening the telephone bell rings and Mrs. Brown answers it. A tired man says,

10 >